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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13th November 2002 
AT 7.00PM IN THE JAMES ALLAN CENTRE, DUNFERMLINE. 

 
1] PRESENT:  
 Wilma Allday (Madam Chairman), Graeme Whyte (Secretary), Kate Findlay (Treasurer), Arthur Ashton 

(Vice-Chairman), Ian Douglas, David Morman (Community Police Officer), Brian Smith (Community 
Police Officer), Jessie Cartmell, Cllr. Helen Law, Douglas Campbell, Nick Dimeo, Tom Brand, Dave 
Manderson (Community Worker). 

 
2] CHAIRMAN'S OPENING REMARKS:  Madam Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
  
3] APOLOGIES were received from John Dudgeon and Cllr. Jim Tolson. 
 
4] MINUTES:  The Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.  They were moved by Arthur 

Ashton and seconded by Jessie Cartmell. 
 
5] MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES: 

There were no matters arising from the minutes that were not catered for elsewhere in the Agenda. 
 
6] MADAM CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 
 There was nothing to report on which was not covered elsewhere in the agenda. 
 
7] POLICE  Community Police Officers David Morman & Brian Smith were in attendance and reported 

the following to the meeting. 
  Updates on Police Performance Figures; 
  In the previous four weeks, only a small number of reported crimes; 
  Firework problems were reduced compared with 2001; 
  Reviewed the meeting of Community Cllrs at the Police station on 11th October 2002; 
  Police have written to QMH verge parking offenders.  No repeats; 
  Travelling People have now moved to Kelty; 
  Wilma Allday raised drinking issues in playpark; 
  Douglas Campbell raised ideas of boulders to prevent verge mounting.  Helen Law would investigate; 
  Police encourage public to report crimes on Tel: 318700. 
 
8] TREASURERS REPORT: 
 The Treasurer reported that the balance of the Community Council account stood at around £2300.  An 

accurate report would be provided at the next meeting. 
 
9] COUNCIL: 

Balfour Court: Fence completed. 
 
Balfour Court: 3 lamp posts costed into the locality budget at the bottom of the court as it is quite 

dark.  Should be in place in the next few months. 
 
Robertson Rd:  Cracked pavement fixed.  Another area still to be fixed. 
 
Farnell Way: A letter explaining the areas of responsibility for owners had been received. 
 
Community Safety:  Boozebusters being extended. 
 
Whitefield Road/Halbeath Road:  A School crossing patrol is to be located at the junction. 
 
Whitefield Road:  Cllr Law has asked the Chair of Planning to take up the issue of the islands and 

pavement. 
 
Travelling People:  Again the arrival of Gypsy/Travelling people has caused distress to some in the 

area.   Lesley Corio who looks after the site at Kelty has been in contact with the group 
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and is trying to ensure the supply of bin bags to keep the area clean. They have 
moved on after spending a number of days at the Robertson Road recreation area car 
park. 

 
Adamson Crescent/Robertson Road junction:  Cllr Law was still awaiting the redesign of the junction to 

remove the mini roundabout and put in traffic calming.  Also looking at pedestrian 
friendly access to the school. 

 
David Manderson:  The new community education worker met the Community Council and reported to 

the meeting on his role. 
 
Transportation Plan:  Cllr Law attended the meeting in the City Chambers earlier that evening, before 

Community Council, to ensure that issues raised by residents and the Community 
Council were included in the items for consideration for future funding. Issues such as 
the roundabout for Robertson Road/Whitefield Road junction, pavement and trees and 
on Robertson Road, pelican crossing outside the school etc. 20's plenty right through 
the ward and time zoned outside the school. 

 
Stagecoach:  Cllr Law also attended an earlier meeting this evening with Stagecoach as there had 

been many concerns across the Town about new routes and timetables.  Kate Findlay 
has a copy of the new timetable and Cllr Law raised the need for low floor buses in the 
area again. 

 
Bus shelter/Post box/Bellyeoman Road parking:  Still waiting on word back. 
 
Alderston Drive Verge Parking:  Following a telephone call from Mrs Allday I reported to the 

Community Police  the issue of cars parked an the grass verge by the bus stop on 
Alderston Drive. 

 
Myers Court: Following a constituent enquiry, Cllr Law has asked about a proper access from the 

cycle path to the BP garage and on to Halbeath Road and also the lighting situation.. 
 
10] CORRESPONDENCE: 
 The following correspondence was reported and made available to the meeting. 
 Correspondence Received: 
 
Party Details 
Fife Council Fife Road Safety Strategy - Consultation 
NHS Fife Monthly Board Meeting: 5th November 2002 
Scottish Executive Planning Involvement Findings  (Links from our website for info.)  
 
 
 Correspondence Sent: 
 
Party Details 
Fife Council Fife Road Safety Strategy - Consultation 
GM Freeze Signed form of support – as per Minute 
Small Town & Rural 
Dev. Group 

Reply re Paths & Access Studies – Dunfermline & Rosyth 

St. Columbas School Reply re funds for music programme 
Fife Constabulary Re letter and matters raised 
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11] OAP Lunch: 
 Arrangements for the OAP lunch were discussed and organised. 
 
12] AOCB: 
 There was no AOCB. 
 
13] DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
 The date & time of the next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday 11th December 2002 at 7.00pm in 

the James Allan Centre, Paton Street, Dunfermline. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.27pm. 
 

 
 
Signed: 
 
 
 
Date: 
 

 
 


